NEW JERSEY CASINO REVENUE FUND ADVISORY COMMISSION

Regular Meeting of June 24, 2011

Held at Casino Control Commission Office

Tennessee Avenue and Boardwalk

Atlantic City, New Jersey 08401
The regular monthly meeting of the Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission was held on Friday, June 24, 2011 at the Casino Control Commission. Those in attendance were:

Committee:

James Thebery, Chair

Enid Torok, Vice Chair

Assemblyman Paul Moriarty

David Ricci, DHSS/DACS

Michele LeBlanc, alt. for David Rosen

Absent: Kay Nest, Joann Fetzko 
Guest:

Linda M. Kassekert, Chair Casino Control Commission
Edward Fanalle, Vice Chair Casino Control Commission
Sharon Ann Harrington, Commissioner Casino Control Commission
David Scanlon, Commissioner Casino Control Commission

David Rebuck, Director Div. of Gaming & Enforcement
Thomas Balance, Atlantic City Alliance
The meeting was called to order by James Thebery, followed by Flag salute led by Enid Torok.   James Thebery welcomed commission members and guests to the meeting and thanked them for attending. All those in attendance introduced themselves.  
Jim Thebery asked Commissioner Kassekert to provide an update on the new legislation re-directing some duties from Casino Commission to Div. of Gaming Enforcement.
Ms Kassekert stated that Under S12, many duties have either been shifted to the Division of Gaming Enforcement or the Division of Taxation. The first thing is the sources of revenue have remained essentially the same. There still is a casino revenue tax, which is the 8%.  There is still a parking fee tax, the hotel room fee, progressive slot machine tax and fines which are collected under the Division when there is a violation by the industry, forfeited winnings and the voucher issue, which is the commercial gaming voucher. Legislation went through changing the way that money was allocated a couple of years ago. The State of New Jersey still imposes an 8 % tax on the gross revenue, less any deduction for promotional gaming credits. The calendar year 2010, amounted to $260.9 million. Those funds are now collected and audited by the Division of Taxation.  

Ms. Kassekert said they still continue to collect the casino hotel room fee, and the casinos pay $3 per night for every occupied room whether the room is a comp room or sold. The total fee collected for 2010 was $15.5 million. Under the Statute, the $3 fee is split between the Casino Revenue Fund and CDRA with the Casino Revenue Fund getting $2 and the CDRA getting $1, but part of the casino revenue's share can be and is indeed used to service the CDRA.  Again that is another tax that is now collected by the Division of Taxation.

The casino progressive slot system tax, pay a tax equal to 8% of the fees that they receive from the casinos. The companies themselves that operated those slot machines, such as an IGT machine, the tax goes to the Casino Revenue Fund. The total tax collected for 2010 was $3.3 million. Again, those fees are collected by the Division of Taxation.

With regard to vouchers, upon expiration under the Statute, casinos keep 75 % of the amount, and 25 % of that goes to the Casino Revenue Fund.  The amount that went to the Casino Revenue Fund in 2010 was $4.4 million, and those funds are collected by the Division of Gaming Enforcement.

As for fines, under the Casino Control Act, the first $600,000 of fines imposed on casinos in the fiscal year goes to the General Fund and is used for compulsive gambling programs. Anything over that $600,000 amount goes to the Casino Revenue Fund. In calendar year 2010, the Commission had collected $636,186 in fines. Again, those fees are collected by the Division of Taxation.

Forfeited winnings under $100,000 is split equally between the Casino Revenue Fund and compulsive gambling programs. Forfeitures over $100,000, compulsive programs get $50,000 and the balance goes to the Revenue Fund. In 2010, $102,890 was forfeited to the State and divided evenly. The funds are now collected by the Division of Gaming Enforcement. The parking fee was one of the things retained. The $3 daily parking fee at all casino garages goes to the State.

The parking fee, that is split between the Casino Revenue Fund and the CDRA with 50 cents of the fee going to the Casino Revenue Fund and  $2.50 to CDRA. In 2010 that revenue was $29.8 million. An audit report every month with respect to those funds, and it is sent to Taxation to let them know that we audited the funds

Mr.Rebuck commented that with all these changes the emergency regulations are in place. It is a very difficult time for the Commission with a significant number of layoffs with DGE taking on about 55 of the CCC employees, others have been merged, but the oversight remains firm. The web site (www.state.nj.us/lps/ge) will have the monthly figures by fund.
Mr. Rebuck commented that there are a lot of changes, not only just in regulations, but a tourism district being created through the CDRA. The Safe and Clean Initiative with the placement of a district commander on the state side of the house will oversee the law enforcement activities in the city.

Tom Balance will talk about the public private partnership that was created under S11.  A lot of good news coming out, Revel should open May 2012, there is interest in boutique casinos and the State has an application for a CAFRA, which is a DEP permit to build the new casino on the boardwalk. There is an application from Hard Rock Casino for 200 room hotel and Trump Marina was sold to a new firm, Golden Nugget. We're prepared to compete, we're prepared to take on the other states, and we’re prepared to do what needs to be done to make Atlantic City a destination resort by bringing more people here and it's just starting. Sport's gambling is on the State referendum as a vote question for the general public and Internet wagering, is on the horizon. It's just a matter of when it's going to happen. 

Pennsylvania has a 50 % tax rate, 50% of the revenue coming out of the gaming halls is theirs as a state.  He commented that better security on all properties is a concern.  The casinos are providing more bars and restaurants through 3rd parties, to make money too.

With the arrival of Michele Leblanc and Dave Ricci, the motion was made to accept the prior meeting minutes with minor corrections of spelling of names.

Mr. Tom Balance said The Atlantic City Alliance exists to support the various casinos and what package they wish to present (boutique, upscale, etc.).  Discussion followed concerning race tracks and the redirection of 30 million paid to subsidize horseracing.  The alliance is trying to find a brand for AC with research companies, marketing consultants, professional consultants and folks. He said there's about 17 million qualified adults between Boston and D.C., which we really see as our drawing area, and about 1.2 million of those 17 are people that you would call a game enthusiast, people who gamble six times a year or more in one fashion or another. That 8% of the total population drives 60% of the revenue in Atlantic City.

He said that the other 15 million people are our opportunity. How do we get that other 15 million people without alienating that 1.2 million? So that's our goal. That's our mission.  He commented on lack of advertising of AC.  He said they have to build convention business since our penetration into the market is really not what it could be, and that's largely because there weren't rooms available for those people years ago. Longer term, we've got to develop new product in the market that is non-gaming product. That also by the way will help solve a lot of the clean and safe issues associated with Atlantic City.  We also have an ocean and beach, but we must clean it up.

He said it is difficult to improve certain areas.  Between Resorts and Park Place, there's70 acres, a fabulous opportunity that has 450 land owners to deal with, so it's complicated. For the local government to try to deal with the issues of redeveloping that space, and try to deal with all those land owners who are tax payers, who are voters. Now that CDRA has planning and zoning prerogative in that zone, it becomes much less political.  He then shared the plans for the tourism district. Commissioner Kassekert said Vegas have more non-gaming attractions.  Vegas it's 50/60 and here it's 70/30.

Commissioner Harrington reported on efforts to clean up the lawns, entryways and beach.  New lighting is being added on the boardwalk that shines down, instead of up and more police patrols.

Discussion followed concerning the AC airport.  Mr. Rebuck said more than 90 % is owned by the Federal government. The airport itself, the terminal, that's operated by the South Jersey Transportation Authority, which is an expressway road, and they essentially own that. There should be more air traffic in and jitney busses to casinos.

The meeting continued with a motion by Enid Torok to accept the 

2011 annual report to the legislature from the Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission.  Joe Tyrrell seconded.  All were in favor.

Meeting adjourned.

